Mary Nordstrom

From: Gijbels, Robyn

Sent: Wednesday, October 24, 2018 10:29 AM

To: Annette Groves

Cc:Mary Nordstrom; Allan ThompsonSubject:RE: Asphalt plant proposal Bolton

Here's one news report, there are quite a few others

https://globalnews.ca/news/4585431/firefighters-dealing-with-toxic-exposure-after-asphalt-plant-fire-says-union-boss/

From: Gijbels, Robyn

Sent: Wednesday, October 24, 2018 10:26 AM **To:** 'Annette Groves' < <u>Annette Groves@caledon.ca</u>>

Cc: Mary Nordstrom < <u>mary.nordstrom@caledon.ca</u>>; Allan Thompson < <u>allan.thompson@caledon.ca</u>>

Subject: RE: Asphalt plant proposal Bolton

Thanks Annette, much appreciate the quick response.

Mary, please add me to the list for notification on public meetings for this proposal.

Thanks.

From: Annette Groves < Annette. Groves@caledon.ca>

Sent: Wednesday, October 24, 2018 10:23 AM

To: Gijbels, Robyn

Cc: Mary Nordstrom <mary.nordstrom@caledon.ca>; Allan Thompson <allan.thompson@caledon.ca>

Subject: Re: Asphalt plant proposal Bolton

Hello Robyn

Thank you so much for your email. During the campaign we heard loud and clear from the community that they do not want this plant. I will look up what happened in Winnipeg with that plant.

Mary will keep your email on file and notify you when the Town schedules a public meeting.

Mary, can you please provide a response to Robyn.

Kind regards

Annette Groves Regional Councillor Ward 5, Bolton Cell: 416-434-3256

In accordance with the Council Policy regarding the Use of Corporate Resources for Election Purposes, this email account is being utilized exclusively for Town of Caledon business. Election campaign related inquiries should be directed to the appropriate campaign office"

wrote:

Hi Mary

I understand you are the person at city council that is overseeing the proposal by a company to put an Asphalt plant off Colerine in Bolton.

I am 100% AGAINST this for the obvious reasons. It's way too close to residential properties and the negative effects this would have on our air quality, risk of fire/accident, additional trucks in and around town to add to the ALREADY congested roadways with trucks outweighs any small potential benefit. There was just an incident in Winnipeg where there was a fire at an Asphalt plant that caused major smoke and flames that required, schools and residents to be evacuated. It doesn't take a rocket scientist or any report to tell me that this is safe, it's NOT. This belongs **far outside** any residential dwellings.

Bolton needs more residential re zoning of land not industrial, commercial. I've been here 17 years and I've seen this town slowly digress, become like a ghost town in the core where business are failing. Small businesses need people NOT more trucks, and certainly NOT an asphalt plant that will surely drive people out and reduce property values.

Allan/Annette, you need to do <u>EVERYTHING</u> in your power to stop this. See the CBC report on what just happened in Winnipeg. The people of Bolton don't want it, don't need it!

As 6 year Breast Cancer survivor the prospect of this coming so close to where I live is scary, poor air quality and air borne toxins can certainly cause cancer and that worries me tremendously for me and my family and for all residents of Bolton.

Thank you Robyn Gijbels

"This message (and any associated files) is intended only for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed. The content of the message is the property of the Corporation of the Town of Caledon. The message may contain information that is privileged, confidential, subject to copyright and exempt from disclosure under applicable law. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you are notified that any dissemination, distribution, copying, or modification of this message is strictly prohibited. If you have received this message in error, please notify the sender immediately, advising of the error and delete this message without making a copy. (Information related to this email is automatically monitored and recorded and the content may be required to be disclosed by the Town to a third party in certain circumstances). Thank you."